Dog Fouling
This is to make all readers, who are also dog owners, aware of the new legislation that the Borough Council of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk has recently adopted with respect to dog fouling and failure to clear it up.

The said Council has introduced a Dog Control Order under the new Clean neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005. This makes it an offence for dog owners to allow their dogs to foul and fail to clear it  up. So what is new? Well, the difference is that it covers all public open space within the Borough of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk, whereas previously it was only an offence in certain designated areas. Examples  of areas now covered are cycle paths, public footpaths, public playing fields, beaches, in fact, any land which is open to the air and to which the public are entitled or permitted access to (with or without payment).
The council will be amending all the current signs within the Borough and will be putting up signs in areas not previously affected. This does not mean that if there is no sign you do not have to clean it up. Remember, if it is an area open to the air and you are permitted to have access to the area – you must clear it up.

Offenders can be dealt with by way of a fixed penalty notice (currently £75) or prosecution at a magistrate’s court where the maximum fine is £1000. Proactive patrols will be conducted in Upwell over the coming months so residents – be warned!
Keith Lovejoy, Assistant Clean Neighbourhood Enforcement Officer
